NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL
SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES MEETING-February 19, 2020
The monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Wednesday, February 19, 2020. Principal Tanya Corder called the meeting to order.  Those present were: Tanya Corder, Michelle Russell, Dan Mahon, Teresa Summers, Autumn Jones, Darryl Murray, Tammy Beasley, Brandi Geisert, Lydia Insko-Grady, and Stephanie Bankhead.  Teri Lynn Dandy, Cheryl Logsdon, and Rachel Johnson were absent from the meeting.
ORDER # 20-033 -ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Darryl Murray and seconded by Lydia Insko-Grady to adopt the agenda for the February 19, 2020 meeting.
ORDER # 20-034- APPROVAL OF THE FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Autumn Jones and seconded by Lydia Insko-Grady to approve the minutes of the January meeting.
ORDER # 20-035– APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members received copies of the February financial statement.  The motion was made by Autumn Jones and seconded by Brandi Geisert to approve the NHHS financial reports.
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Shanae Thompson- Math Department 
ORDER #20-036-APPROVAL OF THE 2ND READING OF THE JANUARY MEETING MINUTES- The motion was made by Darryl Murray and seconded by Tammy Beasley to approve the 2nd reading of the January meeting minutes.
ORDER # 20-037- APPROVAL OF THE DISTRICT PARENT ENGAGEMENT SURVEY RESULTS- Mrs. Corder discussed the survey results.  She wanted feedback from the parent council members.  She will present this at the next NHHS Faculty meeting.  NHHS top 3 areas on survey were discussed.  Mrs. Russell mentioned Google Classroom as being a helpful tool. Mr. Mahon said that our clean school is something that the staff is proud of.  Mrs. Bankhead mentioned about the teacher availability, how this was a plus.  Mrs. Geisert discussed the learning styles of our students.  NHHS bottom 3 areas on the survey were discussed on how we can improve on those areas.  Mrs. Beasley mentioned student accountability.  There were other tools discussed in trying to get more parent involvement.  It was discussed sending out newsletters with progress reports, sending positive cards home, and letting parents know when their child is doing good things.
Parents don’t think that they are communicated enough on their child’s progress.  This survey is done once a year.   
UPDATE ON CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, AND ASSESSMENT – 
Shanae Thompson (Math Department) - Mrs. Thompson discussed the changes in the Math department.  
· There will now be a 3rd Trimester of math for sophomores which will be called Math Concepts.  
· Current CERT- 80% improvement- Honors students are more likely the ones that use this program.
· District work between NH, CH and JH on offering common math courses. 
INFORMATION ITEMS;
· Mrs. Corder mentioned about the third trimester starting Monday, February 24, 2020.  
· The next field test is next Thursday, Feb 27th.
· May- Sophomores and Juniors will be doing the tests that will count toward accountability: science and writing for juniors and math and reading for sophomores
· Just finished one on one scheduling with NH students and will be going to the middle schools. 
· CTE- will be testing in March.
· Russell- Transition Fair for 8th grade is Feb 20. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
· West Point- Merger 5 to 0 to merge with Hardin County
· Incoming Freshmen students from West Point ( Approximately 15)
· March meeting will discuss Staffing Allocations
· Lunchroom Donation for lunch debt - Seniors & Volleyball team made donations, along with private donations.
ORDER # 20-038 ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Darryl Murray and seconded by Autumn Jones to adjourn the meeting.
_______________________________
Tanya Corder, Principal, Chairwoman
